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Kia ora Joseph, 

The information you requested - CAS-895463-W9D8J2 

Thank you for your request for information dated 21 April 2024 relating to Redoubt and Murphys 
Rds. 

I am writing to request any information on whether the agency has planned or considered any 
proposals to improve the Redoubt Road and Murphys Road, Manukau intersection, particularly by 
adding either a traffic light or roundabout. I am aware this is not the proper channels to suggest 
this.  
 
The Minister of Transport has announced the draft Government Policy Statement (GPS) on land 
transport for 2024 which sets out the Government’s priorities and strategic direction for investment 
in the transport network over the next 10 years. The GPS provides guidance for decisions about what 
activities will be included in the National Land Transport Programme, including Mill Road. 

 Mill Road Stage 1 was listed in the Crown Investment Programme in the draft GPS. When the GPS is 
final and the National Land Transport Plan is published in the coming months, NZTA will be able to 
provide a further update on the status of the Mill Road project and what this means in the area. 
Details on the intersection of Redoubt Road and Murphys Road are yet to be determined and a 
decision on whether or not to include these in the scope of Mill Road Stage 1 project has not been 
made.  

If you would like to receive updates on the Mill Road project by email, including any updates once 
the Government Policy Statement on Transport is published, please sign up to our Mill Road project 
newsletter on the project website: nzta.govt.nz/mill-road. 

I also request any complaints submitted to AT about this from 01 January 2018 to 10 May 2023. I 
also request any updates on the Redoubt Road-Mill Road Corridor Project and whether there is any 
movement on this project. 
 
Please find information relating to complaints in the enclosed attachments.   
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Should you believe that we have not responded appropriately to your request, you are able to make 
a complaint to the Office of the Ombudsman in accordance with section 27(3) of the LGOIMA and 
seek an investigation and review in regard to this matter. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Phil Wratt 
Customer Care Engagement Manager. 


